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Neighborhood Picnic  
The PBCA neighborhood picnic is set for Saturday, 
September 8th from 3-10 pm.  In addition to food, 
fun, music, games and meeting your neighbors, the 
PBCA has rented a moonwalk for the kids to 
bounce on while the parents socialize. Win prizes 
in raffles and enjoy some live music. The Civic As-
sociation will provide burgers, hot dogs, fried 
chicken, ribs, fixings and drinks. Each family 
should bring a pot-luck dish, so start planning now 
for that special recipe to wow your neighbors. See 
the enclosed flyer for full details. There is a small 
fee to help cover expenses.   
 
Yes, you can bring relatives and/or friends who do 
not live in the neighborhood. They will have to 
bring a side dish as well as paying the same fee 
residents will. The more folks, the merrier.   
 
PLEASE VOLUNTEER TO HELP!!! It really 
doesn’t take much of your time and you’re going to 
be there anyway…..so please help. Right now we 
need someone to organize the grills and organize 
the kid’s activities. We also need folks to help set 
up, sign-in folks, take care of the Moonwalk, cook 
food, buy ice, and many other jobs. Please contact 
David Fish at 737-6635 to volunteer.   

 

Calendar 
September 8th, Saturday, 3 pm - ?? Pine Brook Annual 
Picnic. Pavilion Park 

September 17th, Monday, 7:00 pm PBCA Board Meeting 
@ 214 Lamp Post Ln.  

October 1st, Monday, 7:00 pm PBCA Annual Meeting @ 
Pavilion Park 

October 12th & 13th, Friday and Saturday, Pine Brook Fall 
Neighborhood Yard sale. Most folks start selling at 8am. 

 

President’s Corner: 
Hi Neighbors!!!!   
 
I can't believe that Summer is almost over!!! 
 
We welcome all the new residents who have 
moved in this year. Please get involved in all of 
our neighborhood activities. Some families meet 
to relax together at the Pavilion on Tuesday eve-
nings in the Summer. Runners and walkers meet 
on Saturday mornings. Our Annual Picnic is com-
ing up next month on September 8th. We have a 
very active e-mail discussion group that you 
really should join to keep current with all the go-
ings on. It’s fun and most informative!!!! 
 
For several years, our neighbor Cindy Heidel-
baugh volunteered her time to plant and care for 
the Front Entrance gardens. Stephanie Lepley cut 
the grass, weeded, planted, and did general main-
tenance in our three parks. Neither Cindy or 
Stephanie were able to continue their good deeds 
this year, and does it ever show!! Please help!!! 
For the rest of the year, if you're at the Pavilion, 
take a little time to pull a few weeds, please!!! 
Next Spring let’s start a Garden Maintenance 
Committee so that we can add some color to our 
gardens. 
 
Starting this month, it’s that time of the year once 
again when school starts. We have lots of children 
getting on and off school buses so PLEASE 
DRIVE CAREFULLY AND SLOWLY AND 
STOP AT THE STOP SIGNS!! 
 
Enjoy the end of Summer and the beginning of 
Fall. See you at the picnic!!!! 
 
Jacquie Kirby-Hensel 
President, PBCA 
737-2425 
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BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

President  Jacquie Kirby Hensel 737-2425 

Vice-president  Lee Morrison  761-9090 

Secretary  David Fish   737-6635 

Treasurer  Ramon Marin      730-2110 

Grounds mgr.   Chaz Lepley  975-0542 

Past President Wayne Kessler   731-8829 

 

BOARD MEMBERS 
Yvonne Abela  975-0266 

Mike Anderson   763-8899 

Don Fry   763-1058 

Stephanie Lepley    975-0542 

Gary Marr   737-2094 

Mary Reinhard  991-4634 

Ann Ulp    737-6511 

Louis Waddell  761-0370 

Bill Wall                737-6157 

Web Site       
www.pinebrookcivicassociation.com 

Special thanks! 
The PBCA wishes to thank some residents of Pine 
Brook who have been fixtures in the neighborhood 
for many years.  
 
Thanks to Jack and Nancy Struck who were among 
the first residents in the 1960’s.  The Strucks were 
always involved in the neighborhood and took part in 
helping with many events.  
 
Another thank you goes to Fred and Peggy Briggs 
who have moved to Florida after Fred retired.  Fred 
and Peggy were also very involved in neighborhood 
projects and Fred was the president of the associa-
tions during the time of a major rebuilding phase for 
the PBCA.   

 

SUBMIT YOUR NEWS-BITS  
Do you have news or birth announcements to make in 
the neighborhood? Or do you have a unique service 
you would like other neighbors to know about?  To be 
included in the Pine Brook News, submit to: 

Dave Fish, 405 Lamp Post Lane, Camp Hill, PA  
17011 

E-mail: PBCAmail@yahoo.com 

Or join the Pine Brook discussion group on the web 
site: http://www. pinebrookcivicassociation.com 

Annual Meeting 
The Pine Brook Civic Association Annual Meet-
ing will take place at 7 pm on Monday, October 
1st at Pavilion Park. The PBCA board, President 
and Vice-President will be elected. If you wish to 
have yourself considered for any of the positions 
on the Board of Directors, please contact any 
board member to have your name placed on the 
ballot. Please attend this meeting to discuss any 
matter that is of importance to our neighborhood. 

So far, the candidates for 2013 are: 

President   Jacquie Kirby Hensel 
Vice-president  Lee Morrison 

Board Member Yvonne Abela 
Board Member Don Fry 
Board Member Stephanie Lepley 
Board Member Gary Marr 
Board Member Ann Ulp 
Board Member Louis Waddell 
Board Member Bill Wall 
Board Member [open seat] 
 

Pine Brook Fall Yard Sale 
Empty the garage and basement, the Pine Brook 
Fall Neighborhood Yard Sale will take place on 
Friday and Saturday, October 12 & 13. 

Sell on both days or only on one. You do not need 
a permit to hold a garage sale. All you have to do 
is set up a table and start selling. The association 
will advertise the sale in the newspaper. 

Here is your chance to sell your “treasures” be-
fore you take them to the thrift store or put them 
on the curb.  

        

 
Dauvey is a Pine Brook resident 
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Spike is a Pine Brook resident. 

B ITS  AND  P IE C E S  

Pet Peeves  
Some residents would like to remind everyone 
that the Township does have “pooper-scooper” 
laws and you must clean up after your pets. 
This includes the common areas of the 
neighborhood such as Hidden Park and Pavil-
ion Park.  

Not picking up after your pets is a violation of 
Township laws and the penalty for not picking 
up after your dog is a fine of no more than $600 
and/or jail time of no more than 30 days.  

Advertising in the Pine Brook News  

Ads for kids offering yard work or babysitting 
jobs, will be listed here FREE of charge. The 
PBCA also allows interested adults or busi-
nesses to advertise in the neighborhood news-
letter for a small charge. The cost is $25 for a 
business card size ad. All money from these ads 
goes towards the cost of printing the newsletter. 
The board limits the number of ads and ap-
proves the content.  

If you are interested, please contact Dave Fish 
at PBCAmail@yahoo.com or 737-6635. 

Pine Brook Entertainment Committee  

The Association is in desperate need of volun-
teers for the Entertainment Committee which is 
in charge of organizing and running the various 
events such as the Summer Picnic, Pumpkin 
Carving, etc. Please contact Dave Fish at 737-
6635 to help - even if it is for only one event.  

 

 

New Trash Cans 
The residents of Pine Brook have all received brand 
new trash cans recently.  One is for trash and the 
other is for recyclables.   

The new trashcans are designed to be picked up by 
an automated system.  To ensure the truck’s me-
chanical arm can work properly, please make sure 
your trash cans are placed on or behind the curb 
line of your yard and with the mental rod facing the 
street.   

According to the Township, trash can not be placed 
on your curb for collection before 6:00 p.m. on the 
night before trash is to be picked up.  For most 
weeks, this means Monday night after 6:00 p.m.   

Orrs Bridge Replacement 
The county is planning to replace Orrs Bridge 
sometime in the future.  The plans are currently 
calling for the new bridge to be built next to the ex-
isting bridge.  However, the exact plans for the lo-
cation of the new bridge have not yet been decided.  
It is possible Pine Brook will lose part of Front 
Park and our front entrance wall depending on how 
the bridge is to be built.  

The planning, permits, funding, etc. for the new 
bridge is expected to be finished by 2015.  There is 
still time for your voice to be heard.  Construction 
on the new bridge may be finished by 2017.  All of 
these plans may be pushed back depending on 
many factors.  We’ll have to keep an eye on what 
happens.  

 
Ads in the newsletter cost $25 per business card size. This money is used to 

cover the costs of printing the newsletter. 
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